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I'd just like to take a moment to say thank you to two very special people, David and Patricia Earle, who 

are graduating from their mission as the HTM leaders of Europe. When we came to Europe four years 

ago, there wasn't even a single CheonBo HTM Victor Family in our EUME region. But now we have 

more than five hundred. 

 

I think this is due in large part to the example and the encouragement that David and Patricia gave over all 

those years. So, thank you so much. And welcome to Manfred and Heidi Mayr, who will be taking on this 

great responsibility. 

 

Just let us be reminded that we all have to become CheonBo HTM Victor Families. Let's pray for them 

and let's work together to make it possible. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Michael and Fumiko Balcomb 

 

Regional President, Heavenly Europe and the Middle East 

 

 

 


